
 

 

HADNALL PARISH COUNCIL 
Chairman:  Cllr. Mr. Neil Duxbury 

 
MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD 

MONDAY 13th MARCH 2017, 7.30pm 
PRESENT:  Cllr. Mr. Neil Duxbury, Cllr. Mr. Barrie Bell, Cllr. Mr. Jim Slater, Cllr. Mr Barry Davies, Cllr. 
Mr. Andrew Brisbourne.  Shropshire Councillor:  Cllr. Mr. Simon Jones, PCSO Derek Hughes-
Beddows, West Mercia Police. 
Members of the Public:   Philip Wilkinson, Trish Ryley, Betty Bebb, Eric Pridding, David Williams, Tony 
Collins, David Gillespie, Zara Gillespie, Anna Jones, Ann Parry. 
Clerk:  Mrs Jane Whittaker 
 
12.17 Public Question Time:   

 Police Report:  

 Theft: PCSO  Derek Hughes-Beddows, West Mercia Police, reported 4 break ins 13,14,15 & 
28th January 2017.  There are no suspects and no leads.  PCSO Hughes-Beddows noted the 
Smart Water Village would be an appropriate course of action.  This could be funded by 
Parish Council, and the Police.  The clerk will liaise with the Police. 

 Speeding:  It has been noted that speeding is an issue.  30mph stickers have been 
distributed to residents to place on wheelie bins.  Community speed watch partnership do 
visit the Village.  It was felt that a speed gun might help.  PCSO Hughes Beddows was keen to 
start a speed gun session for Hadnall. 

 School Parking:  Has been reported as a problem whilst delivery and collection of children.  
Leaflets have been distributed to parents to make them aware of the problem. 

 Police Presence in the Village.  The Police are happy to attend functions in the village hall to 
make residents aware of issues and help sort problems. 

PUBLIC QUESTIONS:  

 Ann Parry raised concerns about the recent burning in the Moat.  Sansaw has been 
notified. 

 Anna Jones raised concerns over the overgrown footpaths around the parish.  Cllr. Mr. 
Simon Jones will address this problem 

 It was noted that the fencing has been put back at the rear of the church although it has 
not been finished off.  The clerk will liaise with Galliers. 

13.17 Apologies:  Cllr. Mr Nigel Clifford is away on business, Cllr Mr. John Harrison is also working.  
Cllr. Mrs Meriel Rees-Pullman is unwell.  All councillors gave their approval for absence. 
14.17 Declarations of Interest:   
 Register of Interests – None 
 Prejudicial Interests – None 
 Personal Interests – None 
15.17 Minutes:  Cllr Mr Jim Slater proposed the minutes as correct. Cllr. Mr. Barrie Bell seconded.  
All councillors agreed.  Cllr. Mr Neil Duxbury duly signed the minutes as a true and accurate record. 
16.17 Progress Reports: 

a) Village Hall:  Near the end of year.  An appointment has been made to audit the 
books. 

b) Community Led Plan:  The questionnaire has been circulated and returned back at a 
23.1% response.  The Parish Council thanked The CLP group for their hard work. 

c) Playground:  Cllr Mr. Barrie Davies has the work in hand.  The seats have been 
ordered. 

a) Proposal for additional seats throughout the village – Deferred until Cllr. 
Mr. John Harrison is available. 
 



 

 

d) Street Lighting:  A light is out which will be reported. 
e) Highways:   

Damage to Bus Shelter:  A new shelter has been ordered.  The insurance has 
agree to pay the damages. 
Damage to Bollards -  Cllr. M Simon Jones will liaise with Highways as well as 
reporting the cats eyes missing on the road. 
Deliveries to Hawkstone Close – Sat Nav is taking cars the wrong way, a sign 
needs to be made to make vehicles aware of the correct route. 
Environmental Grant:  The clerk reported that this scheme is now open to all 
PCs.  Therefore a claim has been made for the grant. 

f) Hadnall PC Website -  Web Orchard are in the process of making a new website. 
g) Prescription Rota:  Mr. Tony Collins has agreed to take the lead on the prescription 

rota.  All councillors agreed. 
h) Vacancy for Clerk:  3 applicants have been received for the position.  All will be 

interviewed on 20th March.  A panel of interviewers has been agreed Cllr. Mr. Neil 
Duxbury, Cllr. Mr. Nigel Clifford, Cllr. Mrs Meriel Rees-Pullman. 

i) Child Safety:  It was agreed that the crossing is becoming more dangerous.  The 
clerk will write to Highways that the crossing is a community concern and needs 
addressing.  Part of the crossing could be paid for out of CIL 

j) Elections 2017:  The nomination packs were distributed.  The clerk noted that 
nomination packs can be returned to Wem, all applications have to be back in by 4th 
April 2017. 

k) The Moat – The hedge is to be laid all the way around.  Cllr Mr. J Slater noted that 
the ridge and furrow should be given to the Parish, he felt wild flower management 
needed careful management in itself. 

l) Hadnall Village Scene/Mud on Road:  A general clean-up was required around the 
village, some areas have been done. 

17.17 District Councillors report:   
 It was reported that street lighting where the recent thefts had taken place had been 
switched back on. 
The culvert was on track.  The Shropshire Council budget for 17/18 had been set.  There will be no 
further press releases due to the elections. 
18.17 Shropshire Local Plan Review:  Comments 
 Cllr. Mr. Barrie Bell reported that he had attended the Town and Village Forum where Adrian 
Cooper, Shropshire Council have given the presentation on the future of Planning in Shropshire to 
2036. 
 Salc Meeting was attended by the clerk where Adrian Cooper had also given a presentation.  
The future of Hadnall  will be going forward as a Hub where planning will be allowed with no 
development boundary.  The evidence from the Community Led Plan will be vital.   
19.17 Planning:    

  

16/04966/VAR Variation of condition 1 cc2006/0029 to allow for the retention of a demountable 
building for a further temporary period of ten years.  New date will read 31.10.2026.  Applicant:  
Shropshire Council.  Hadnall Primary School.  Planning permission granted. 
16/04990/FUL Erection of 4 dwellings Saracents Car Park.  Applicant:  Mr. Mark Charman.  
Application withdrawn. 
17/00055/FUL  Erection of single and two storey extensions.  Beech Tree Lodge  Mr. & Mrs Jassel.  
Planning permission granted. 
17/00485/REM  Approval of reserved matters The erection of 3 dwellings to include mean of 
access.  Land adjacent to Beech Tree Lodge.  Applicant:  Mr. Rupert Higgins.  No decision to date. 



 

 

17/00747/FUL & 17/00748/LBC Single storey extension and conversion of outbuilding to form 
additional living accommodation.  Erection of garage and associated alterations.  Hall Farmhouse.  
Quirk 7 Ward.  No decision to date. 
 
20.17 Finance: 

 Balances for information:  The clerk reported the accounts stood at £18606.51.   

 Neighbourhood Fund:  Instructions have been received from Shropshire Council as 
from April 2017 Hadnall will receive £18830.84 

Date Recipient Purpose Amount Cheque Law 

13.3.17 Jane 
Whittaker 

Clerk 348.06 000873 LGA 1972 
s112(2) 

13.3.17 Rospa Playground 
Inspection 

84.00 000874 LG(MP)A 
1976 S19(3) 

13.3.17 St Mary’s 
Church 

Flood Lights 37.20 000875 PCA 1957 
ss3(1) 

13.3.17 Hadnall CLP Agreed 
transfer 
funds 

1000.00 000876 LGA 1972 

Cllr Mr. Jim Slater proposed the accounts as correct.  Cllr. Mr. Andrew Brisbourne seconded.  All 
councillors agreed.  Cllr. Mr Neil Duxbury seconded the cheques.  Cllr. Mr. Nigel Clifford will be asked 
to co-sign the cheques at the earliest opportunity. 
 
21.17 Correspondence for information:  All previously circulated. 
22.17 Clerk’s urgent decisions since the last meeting:  None 
23.17 Councillors reports and items for future agenda: 

 Salc Meeting – previously reported. 

 RAF Shawbury Noise Liaison Meeting – Cllr. Mr. Andrew Brisbourne to attend. 

 Town and Parish Forum attended by Cllr. Mr. Barry Bell. 
24.17 Date of next meeting: 
 Monday 8th May 2017 
 Monday 10th July 2017 
 Monday 11th September 2017. 
 
Meeting closed 9.15pm. 
 

Jane Whittaker 
Clerk to Hadnall PC 

Tel 01939 200637 Emai: Knowlesmere@gmail.com 

 


